COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:
February 11, 2013
TO:

Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman County Board of Supervisors 

Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation Public Works 



& Transit Committee

FROM:
Brian Dranzik, Interim Director, Department of Transportation  

SUBJECT:
Approval to amend a Professional Services contract that exceeds $50,000 for the 2011/2012 Milwaukee County Bridge Inspection and Management Services program in an amount not to exceed $5,000 to add inspection of Traffic Signal Mast Arms. 
POLICY

In accordance with County Ordinance 56.30 regarding Professional Services, the procedure of the Department of Transportation (MCDOT) requires County Board approval for the award of professional service agreements exceeding $50,000 funded with operating budget accounts.  The MCDOT was authorized to execute a professional service agreement with Collins Engineers, Inc. to provide Bridge Inspection and Management Services for an amount not to exceed $90,000.
BACKGROUND

Congress created the National Bridge Inspection Standards (NBIS) in 1971 under the

1968 Federal Aid Highway Act. This Act requires that all bridges on public roads be inspected at regular intervals, not to exceed 24 months. The Wisconsin Department of Transportation Bridge (WisDOT) Inspection Program is federally mandated and has been in effect since 1971. The policies of the bridge inspection program are based upon the National Bridge Inspection Standards (NBIS).
After award of the contract to Collins Engineering for 2011/2012, the state recommended reviewing traffic signal mast arms to insure they are properly installed using the bridge inspection program. Milwaukee County has recently installed traffic signal mast arms and this amendment will allow Collins Engineering to conduct the inspections.  Collins Engineering has expertise in this area and has been performing these mast arm reviews for the state.  The amendment to the existing contract is for an amount not to exceed $5,000. 

RECOMMENDATION

The Interim Director of the MCDOT is requesting authorization to execute an amendment to an existing professional service agreement with Collins Engineers, Inc. to provide Traffic Signal Mast Arm Inspections in an amount not to exceed $5,000.
Prepared by:  Clark Wantoch, Director of Highway Operations
Approved by:

________________________________


Brian Dranzik, Interim Director


Department of Transportation 


BD:AA:

cc:
Chris Abele, County Executive


Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office



Michael Mayo Sr., Chair, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee


Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors


Scott Manske, Comptroller


Clark Wantoch, Director of Highway Operations, DOT




James Martin, Interim Fiscal Administrator, DOT

